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TOWN OF GROTON
173 Main Street

Groton, Massachusetts 01450-123
       Tel: (978) 448-1111                                              Office of the:

                       Fax: (978) 448-1115                                Historic Districts Commission
 

 
Minutes

 
Meeting Date:  November 27, 2001

 
Members Present:  Dan Barton, Richard Chilcoat, Richard Dabrowski, Sanford Johnson, Pat Hardy, L. Moore

 
Meeting Opened 7:50 pm
 
1.  First Parish: R. Dabrowski moved to approve the outside lighting as reviewed by D. Barton for up to 3 fixtures,
stipulating that they are not to remain lit all night.  Seconded by R. Chilcoat.  Vote: unanimous.
 
2.  Review draft minutes of 8/21/01: approved, as written.  Review draft minutes of 8/27/01: approved, with changes
noted.  Review draft minutes of 9/6/01: approved, with changes noted.  Review draft minutes of 9/18/01: approved, as
written.  Review minutes of 10/16/01: approved, with changes noted.  Steve Morlock of the Computer Committee/Web
Committee has inquired if the GHDC would be able to forward agendas & minutes to him for posting on the Town’s
website.  S. Johnson moved to provide agendas & approved minutes for posting to the Town’s website.  Seconded by
L. Moore.  Vote: unanimous.
 
3.  Richard Zanbernardi, in attendence at tonight’s meeting, requested the recording information (book & page) relative
to any GHDC map, as referred to in the Town of Groton Code.  D. Barton acknowledged the request, discussed his
research at the Town Clerk’s office & his conversation with Mr. Chris Skelley of the Mass Historical Commission &
that he would pass the request along to the Selectmen’s office.
 
4.      Letter (copy of) from Barbara Scaffidio re: speed of traffic on Main St was received & noted.
 
5.      S. Johnson provided the committee members with a copy of Caleb Butler’s field notebook; thanks are due to Town
Clerk, Bonnie Biocchi.
 
6.      Sign lighting changes were noticed by a committee member at Century 21 on Hollis St. Upon   discussion,
members were unsure if actual changes were made or if the bulbs were replaced and a higher wattage was in use.
 
7.      Also, the barn at The Elms was re-roofed and there is a new copper skylight.  Committee members felt that the
roof did not have a skylight previously and requested that D. Barton send the property owner a letter.     
 
Meeting adjourned: 9:20 pm.
 
Respectfully Submitted,
Paula Martin
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